



12th February, 2014

President:

Michael Tonkin

PO Box 52

Milsons Point, 1565.

Australia

mtonkin@med.usyd.edu.au

President Elect:

Zsolt Szabo

Traumatology B.A.Z. Teaching Hospital Szentpeteri Kapu 72-76

3501 Miskolc

Hungary Zsoltszabo@axelero.hu

Secretary-General:

Marc Garcia-Elias

Institut Kaplan P0 Bonanova 9, 2-2, 08022

Barcelona

Spain

secretary@ifssh.info

Secretary-General Elect:

Daniel Nagle

737 N. Michigan Ave., Suite 700, Chicago, Illinois 60611

oogifssh@gmail.com

Past President:

Ulrich Mennen

374 Lawley Street

Waterkloof Pretoria 0181

South Africa

umennen@icon.co.za

Historian:

Frank Burke

28 Midland Place

Derby. DE1 2RR

United Kingdom frank.burke@virgin.net

Secretariat:

administration@ifssh.info

IFSSH website:

www.ifssh.org

Dear Delegate,

In 2011, the IFSSH commenced a project to produce a quarterly electronic magazine, or Ezine. This publication aims to deliver relevant information and news to the hand surgery community. It is provided electronically, free of charge to all interested surgeons, therapists, hand society administrators, institutions and trade subscribers. The early issues had a readership of 200 but this has rapidly increased over the past year to 10,000 subscribers both directly and indirectly via the IFSSH member societies.

To broaden the subject matter, the IFSSH Executive Committee has recommended that it would be appropriate to invite the national Hand Surgery Societies to contribute local news. This commenced with the August 2013 issue. Society contributions may include items such as past and upcoming meetings and events, local happenings, awards and travelling fellowships, regional collaborations, historical information, or any other items of interest. We would like to include a short article from each member society once a year on a rotation basis - your society's contribution is requested for publication in the next IFSSHezine.

Could you please discuss this request with the Executive of your Society and advise me if you wish to contribute. The deadline for the next issue (May 2014) is April 4th. We would appreciate any material you can provide. These contributions could also include photos and anecdotes. The contribution should be up to half a page in length.

If for any reason you may have missed previous editions of this publication, you can find the back copies on the IFSSH website: www.ifssh.info.

All queries and contributions can be forwarded to ezine@ifssh.info. We appreciate the time and effort that this undertaking involves but do hope that it will increase the relevance for all readers, as well as promoting the activities of each society to their membership.

I look forward to receiving the news of your society for inclusion in the IFSSHezine. Please remember, if you miss this deadline, the next opportunity to share your national news in the IFSSHezine is not until 2015!

With sincere regards,

Which Mennen

Ulrich Mennen

Editor: IFSSHezine

Past-President: IFSSH

www.ulrichmennen.co.za